YALE UNIVERSITY LABORATORY OF GENERAL BACTERIOLOGY **NEW HAVEN · CONNECTICUT** BRADY LABORATORY 310 CEDAR STREET July 16, 1929. Principal Sir Arthur W. Currie, McGill University, Montreal, Quebec, Canada. My dear Principal Currie: Your letter of June 27 reached me only a few days ago, while on my return from a three weeks visit in Canada. This is the first day back in my office and I will attempt to give you the information you request. Dr. Leon A. Bradley of the Massachusetts State College was a graduate student in my department of General Bacteriology for three years, taking his Dr. D. degree here two or three years ago. His work with me was of a very high order, and his doctorate thesis very acceptable to the Department and to the Doctorate Thesis Committee. Dr. Bradley is not a brilliant student and investigator, but his a man of more than average ability and poise, and one who wins the friendship and good-will of those with whom he is thrown in contact, both teachers and students. He is methodical and persistent, and possesses a good personality. I am inclined to believe that he is one of those who, though not brilliant, will succeed in his scientific field as the result of a combination of various good qualities. I am not aware that Professor Bradley wishes to leave the institution which he is now serving; nor that the institution would like to have him sever his connections. However, he has good judgment, no doubt, to better his position wherever the opportunity is presented. Very sincerely yours, Leo F. Rettger, Professor of Bacteriology.